Meeting Summary

April 19, 2006
Present: Jeff Cohen, Chair, Dick Robinson, Vice-Chair, Mary Ellen Goyer, Ann Kendall, Andi Sobbe, Janet Kagan, Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator, Debbie Hepp, Treasurer, Elizabeth Taylor, Erica Rothman, Pamela Pease, Louise Stone, Juan Logan, Haig Khachatoorian
Absent:  Jennifer Horney, Secretary, Lowell Roberts, Kate Flory, Executive Director
I.
Call to Order

Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00pm
II. 
Personal Announcement

Commission members were invited to make personal announcements.
III.
Announcements
Wright announced that CHPAC would have a tent at Apple Chill, Sunday April 24th.  A list was circulated for volunteers to sit at the tent and/or serve on the event’s Standards Committee.

Wright announced that the SculptureVisions submission deadline was extended to May 19th due to a low number of received submissions and that an additional electronic call was sent.

Wright notified the commission that the May 10th CHPAC meeting will be held in the HR Conference room on the second floor.

Wright reported that the Town Council did not adopt Resolution 2005-04-27/R-1 which proposed  the establishment of CHPAC as the reviewing body for all arts services and programs.
Kagan announced that muralist Michael Brown will be paid $400 to add the Goldie’s sign to his mural on Lot 4.
IV.
Approval of Minutes

The approval for the March 2006 minutes was tabled until May 10th.
V. 
Treasurer’s Report

Hepp reported that CHPAC payment to Mikyoung Kim may put CHPAC over budget if the Town does not reimburse the commission by the end of the fiscal year.
Kagan suggested sending a memo to finance regarding this issue before the end of May. 
VI. 
06-07CHPAC Budget Update
Cohen reported that preliminary information suggests that the CHPAC budget will be $150,000 for the next fiscal year.
Hepp distributed a budget worksheet that illustrated the additions to the 2006/2007 budget request.

Cohen recommended continuing meetings with council members and asks that commissioners notify him or Wright if they are going to speak with a council member. 
VII. 
New Business
Wright presented on behalf of Carmen Elliot and the Lincoln Art Center a request for CHPAC support in efforts to secure a lease past 2007.  CHPAC moved that a letter of support be written.
VIII.
Contextual Plan Draft Discussion
Kagan provided background on the project and announced that the Contextual Plan Consultant Gayle Goldman will meet with the Contextual Plan Steering Committee April 25th and present the plan to Town Council in the May 22nd Business Meeting.

Concerns were voiced over the prescriptive and regulatory nature of the sections concerning private development, and over a possible change of CHPAC status and staffing suggested by the plan.
It was agreed that commissioners would meet with the consultant for a Contextual Plan working meeting Monday, April 24th from 6pm – 8:30pm in the HR Training room of Town Hall. 
IX.
Committee Action Items:
No Committee Action Items were presented.
X. 
Adjournment
Cohen adjourned the meeting at 7pm.
Respectively Submitted

Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator
